CASE 3614:; Appli. of SHIPROCK
CORP. for an amendment to ORDER

~NG."R=1438, san Juan County.
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GOVERNOR
DAVID F. CARGO
CHAITRMAN

S State of Netn Mexico
®il Qonservation ommission

LAND COMMISSIONER
GUYTON: B, HAYS
MEMBER

Mr. Jack Cooley
Burxr & Cooley
Attorneys at Law

152 Petroleum Centex

Farmington, New Mexico

_ Dear. Sir:

STATE GEOLOGIST
A. L. PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

P, O, BOX 2088
. @ANTA FE

September 13, 1967
Ro: Case No. 3614
Orde: No. ~3284-
Applicant: '

Building
SHIPROCK CORPORATION

Enciosed’herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Com-
mission order recently entered in the subject case. '

ALP/ir

carbon copy of odrder @

Hobbs OCC__ X
Artesia OCC

Aztec OCC p.3
other

Very truly yours,

A ﬁ&,// »
A. L. PORTER, Jr. |
secretary-Director

Mr. Richaxd S. Moxris
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llRule 1 of the Special Rules and Regulations governing the

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HBARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSRE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 3614
Order No. R-3284-A

APPLICATION OF BHIPROCK CORPORATION

FOR AN AMENDMENT TO ORDER NO. R-1438,
8AN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

R OF SION

C ‘ ON 1

This cause came on for hearing de novo at 9 a.m. on
September 13, 1967, at Santa Fe, Rew Mexico, hefore the Oil
Conservation Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred
#to as the “Commission.”

HOW, on this_ 13th day of September, 1967, the Commission, -
a2 quorum being present, having considered the record, and being
fully advised in the premisges,

FINDS s

(1) That due publie notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cauge and the subject
matter thereof. y

! {2} That after an examiner hearing, Commission Order No.
R-3284, dated July 27, 1967, was entered in Case 3614 zmending

Shiprock-Galiup 0il Pool, Ban Juan County, New Mexico.

(3) That Universal 0il Corporation, a party to said
examinor hearing, filed a timely application that said Cage
3614 be heard de novo.

i@) That the requost of Universal 0il Corﬁoration to dismise
the hearing de novo should be granted,
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CASE No. 3614
Order No. R-3284-A
I REF ORDE H

sary.

(1) That the appiication of Universal Oil Corporation to
have Case i6i4 neard ds nove ia harshy dismissed.

(2) That jurildiction of thh cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated. ‘

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

%on.i&sn(le QM COMMISBION

DAVID F. CARGO,

‘ 5!5 Member
5V
< ..44
er & Secretary

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Me




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION 6] hug 1 At B 07
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO '

1N THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION
Ol SHIPROCK CORPORATION FOR AMEND-
MEQT TO ORDER NO. R-1438, SAN JUAN
COUITY:

CASE No. 3614
Order N6. R-3284 -

PPLICATION FOR REHEARING

BY THE COMMISSION:

Comes now Univarsal Oil Cdrporation and makes application
to the Commission for a rehearing in the above styled and
numbered case and order and in support thereof would -
respectfully show tile Commission the following:

. (1} That Universal 0il Corporaﬁion is adversely
“affected by Order No. R~-3284.

(2) That finding No. 6 of Order No. R-3284 is not
supported by substantial evidence on the record.

(3) That finding No. 7 of Order No. R-3284 is not
supported py substantial evidence on the record.

(4) That Universal 0il Corporation made application
to the 0il Conservation Commission in Case No. 1697 for a
Spacing Order in the Shiprock-Gallup 0il Pool and that the
Ccommission entered Order No. R-1438 in said case on July 15,
1959 which Order established a well spacihg pattern in the
Shlprock-Gallup 0il Pool. Said spacing pattern has continued
in force from said date until the entry of Order No. R~-3284

July 27, 1967. '

(5) That the effect of Order No. R-2384 is to completely
abolish well spacing in the Shiprock-Gallup O0il Pool and thus
permit an unlimited number of wells to be drilled therein on
any given governmental quarter section.

(6) That it is unlawful for the ' Commission to abdicate its
duty to establish a well spacing pattern in the Shiprock-
Gallup 0il Pool.
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CASE No. 3614
order No. R-3284

e, violate

{7) That order No. R~-3284 will cause wast
£ unnecessary

and result in the drilling ©

wells in the Shiprock-Gallup oil Pool.

(8) That Order No. r-3284 is unlawful for the reason

e réliefﬂreqdested_inmthg;ﬁPEliCation
by shiprock Corporation in Case
plicaiion/requested a “"change® in
order entirely apolished well spacing

villae

No. 3614 and that the ap
the spac;ng,whereé% the
in the Shiprocﬁiﬁéllﬁﬁ"oil'?ccl;m«
on to reverse and

WﬁEREFORE applicant prays commissi
1ief sought by

rescind order No. R-3284 and deny the re
shiprock corporation in Case No. 3614.

£ )

/ 7

its attorney

troleum center Building

152 Pe
w Mexico 87401

Farmington, Ne




GOVERNOR
DAVID F. CARGO
CHAIRMAN

State of Neto Mexieo
@il Qonservation Gommission

W R T ETTEEET ammmIan o
W &,

oy

LAND COMMISSIONER -

Ta, e, A. L. PORTER, JR. ’
Guv;gzaaé:ms el SECRETARY - DIRECTOR
s , P. 0. BOX 2088 -
- ' SANTA FE

July 27, 1967

Mr. Richard Morris Re: Case No. 3614

Seth, Montgomerxy, Federici & Andrews Ordex No.  g.3284
Attorneys at Law Applicant: '
Post Office Box 2307

Santa Fe, New Mexico ‘ : ~ SHIPROCK CORPORATION

~ Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Com~
mission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

DA g,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-~Director

ALP/ir

. Carbon copy of drder also sent to:

Hobbs OCC . X
" Artesia OCC

Aztec OCC X

Other Mr. Jack Cooley

S 7 i
‘-’, % =z STATE GEOLOGIST
AR \-
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pocket No. 28?é7>-

DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING - WEDNESDAY _— SEPTEMBER 13, 1967
STATE LAND OFFICE

01L CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A.M. - MORGAN HALL,
: syILDING, SANTA FE NEW MEXICO

ALLOWABLE: (1) consideration of the oil'allowable for October. 1967:
{2 Ccnsidaration of the allOwable proauction of gas for
octoker, 1967, from thirteen prorated pools in Lea.
EAQY. and Roosevelt counties. Nev Mexico. AConsideration
of the aliowable production of gas from nine prorated
pools jn San Juan, Ric hrriba and gandoval counties:
New Mexico. ¢or october, 1967, o ’

CASE_3655: “In the matcer of the hearing called 2¥ the 0il Conservation
commission upon its own motion to consider tagporary exten-
-sion of Emergency ordexr No. E-25, igsued bY tbe'Commission
Auvgust 21! 1967, to ke cffective foOr 15 days f£xom 7 o'clock

. a.m., September 1, 1967. said emérgeﬂéy order, applicable

to Lea, Chaves: pady and Rcosevelt counties pecaise of the

rgoent unprecadeﬁted increases in gouthneast qew Mexico normal

unit allowables,fsuspende& the~pzovision of Ruie EGi(d) of

the commission Rules and Regulaticns wizich requiies that no

well shall be assigned an allowable greatex thén e amount

of oil produced on official‘tests during a 24-nour pexiod.

CASE_3614 (DE NOVO) =

'Application of Shiprock‘Corporation for an amendnent to

order No. R~-1438, san Juan county, NeW MexicO. Applicant,

< ’ in the above—styledfcause, gseeks the‘amendment-of order NWO.

er438,,whiCh,order established special rules for the Ship-
rock-Gallup 0il Pool. Applicant seeks the deletion of that
provision of said rules which provides that wells shall not
e 1ocated closer than 300 feet to the nearest well producing'
fyom the same pool._‘Applicaﬁt would further amend said rules
to permit the dArilling of wells clcser than 165 foot to the
oukex boundorypof the quarter—quarter section, but in no
_event closer than 165 feet to the boundary of acreage owned

Ty an of fsat operator. .

Upon applicatiOn of'Universal oil Corporation, this case’
will be heard DE NOVO under the provisions of Rule 1220 of
\ he commicssion Rules and Regulations-
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(e) gxtend the Acme-San andres pool in Chaves county, New
Mexico, to include therein: o o - ~
POWNSHIP 8 S ' RANGE 27 EAST. NMEM .
Section 4: 72 NW/4
.iﬁiLea

{£) ~gxtend the-nO:tp_BagleyJGPper’Pennéylvaﬂian=Pool
to include therein: o .

i county. New Mexico,

TOWNSHIP-ll SOUTH,ARANGE 33 EAST , NMPM

'géction128§_ﬁE/4~
e Lusk Strawn ?ool in E4ddy Cqunty, New Mexico,

e

i (g) Extend th

POWNSHIP 19 <oUTH, RANGE 31 EAST  NMPM
~ ‘section 113 ¥W/4 & SE/4
ounty., New

RIS

(h) gxtend the East Mason—Delaware pool in lLea (o

nqlgdg;thereins

TOWNSHIP 26 .SOUTH, : RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
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Sectiqp 17:
ol in Ed4y

Mexico, to i

{i) Extend the penasco Dravw Saanndres—Yeso PO
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o, to include thereins
powssIP 17 SOUTH -gANGE 30 EAS

‘Section 12: .NE/4
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septedﬁéf'13, 1967 Regular Hearing

in Lea Cournty, New Mexico,

S , — @)~ Batend the Tatgm+Wolfgamp-Podl
i to include,therein; ‘ . : » -
oUTH, RANGE .36 EAST, NMPHM |

TOWNSHIP 13 S
Section 5: NW/4
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New. Mexico, to include therein:
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New Mexico, to include thereins
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# | TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, - RANGE 34 EAST . NMPM
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to include:thereinz

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
/2
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Hew Mexico,
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(x) Extend the-VadaePennsylvania
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TOWNSHIE O SOUTH, ;RANGE 34 T,
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M
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Docket No. 29-67

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - SEPTEMBER 13, 1967

10:30 A. M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM

STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING ~ SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

S 1o '~ CASE 3657:

Thom

George M. Hatch
General Counsel
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T Fhe following case will b&é heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or
Elvis A. Utz, Alternate Examiner:

Application of New Mexico Salt Water Disposal Company,
Inc. for salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico.
-Applicant, in thé above-styled cause, seeks authority
to dispose of produced salt water into the Deveoniar
formation through the Mobil State "GG" Well No. 1
located 1980 feet from the South and East lines of
Section 10, Township 11 South, Range 34 East, Sand
Springs-Devonian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

Memoy ...

go 9 ?2 ~y33\G?enera1 Counsel

6>~ 3-1/1 . Moo
Mlzzdf—'é&'d’/’z’v
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“August 17, 19g7

;
H
f

0il Conservation’Commission
Land Office Building
State.Capitol

‘Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: In the matter of the Application of Shiprock Corporation

Said case No. 3614 wag heard by an examiner rather than the
full Commission, Ycu are hereby requested to consider the
above—referenced application for rehearing as ap application
for a hearing pe Novo,

You are requested to Set this cage down fqr‘hearing~not
earlier than the October.regular hearing, Since our client
will require at least that much time ip order to Prepare for
the hearing.

 VYéry truly yours,

BURR & COOLEY

cCc:  Mr. Richarq g, Morris
Post Office Box 2307
Santa e, New Mexico




BURR & BooLey

A-T‘I;DRNEYS AND COuNBELORS AT Law

SUITE 152 PETROLEUM CeEnTER BulLoiNg
FARMINBTON, NEW MEXICO

8740

JOEL B. HBURR, JR.
WM. J. Coocey

TELEPHDONE 325-1702
AREA Cape 505

August 11, 1967

Oil Conservation Commission
~ Land Office Building

State capitol
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

"Re: In the matter of the Applicatidon of Shi
for amendmént to Order No., R-1438,

No. 3614, Order No. R-3284

Gentlemen:

Prock Corporation
San Juan County--Case

copies of Application For Rehearing of Universal Oil‘Corporation,”
in the above styled and nunbered case, a copy of which is

- being mailed this date to Mr. Richard s, Morris,
New Mexicd,fattorney for Shiprock Corporation.

Very truly yours,

\ /

Joel B. Burr, Jr,

JBB: ¢

S
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Santa Fe,




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSFRVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 3614
Order No. R-3284

APPLICATION OF SHIPROCK CORPORATION
FOR AN AMENDMBRT TO ORDER NO. R-1438,
S8AN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER_OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE C 88ION:

Thie cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on July 12, 1967,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel 8, Rutter.

NOW, on this__27th day of July, 1967, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considsred the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS 3

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commiaaion has jurisdiction of this cause and the subjact
matter thereof.

(2) That by Order No. R-1438, dated July 15, 1959, Special

Pulas and anq1a’-‘lnn- weve nrnmnln

atald for the SBhinrosk-Aallun
............................ lgated the Shiprock-Zallup
©i1l Pool, San Juan County, New Mewxico,

{(3) That Rule 1 of said Special Rules and Regulations
provides that each well drilled in the S8hiprock-Gallup Oil Pool
shall be located no nearex than 165 feet to the outer. boundary
of the guarter-guarter section on which it is located and shall
be located no nearer than 300 feet to the nearest well producing
from the same common source cf supply; provided, however, that
sajid 300~-foot restriction shall not be applicable to wells
projected toc or completed in the Gallup formation which offset
wells which were drilling to or completed in the 8S8hiprock-Gallup
0il Pool on the effective date of the aforementioned Special
Rulex and Regulations.
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CASE No. 3614
Order Mo. R-3284

(4) That the applicant, Shiprock Corporation, seeks amend~
ment of the aforesaid Rule 1 to permit the drilling of wells in
the cubject pool nearar than 300 feet to another well preducing

from the same common source of supply and to permit the drilling

of wells nearexr than 165 feet to the outer boundary of the
quarter-quarter section, but in no event nearar than 165 feet to
the boundary of acreage owned by an offset operator.

(5) That the drive mechanism in the subject pool is graﬁlty
drainage.

(6) That the evidence presented indicates that the drilling
of a well or wells in the aforesaid pool nearer than 300 feet to
another well 4drilling to or capable of producing from the pool
and/or nearer than 165 feet to the boundary line of the guarter-
gquarter section on which the well or wells are located will allow
the operators in said pool to select locations to better take
advantage of the gravity drainage. .

(7) That approval of the subject application may result in
the racovery of otherwise unrecoverable oil, will afford the

‘operstors in the subject pool the opportunity to produce their

just and equitable share of the oil in the pool, and otherwise
prevent waste and protect correlative rights, provided no well
is completed or recompletad nearer than 165 feet to the boundary
of acreage owned by an offset operator,

(1) Thst Rule 1 of the Special Rules and Regulations goversn=
ing the Shiprock~Gallup Oil Pool, promulgated by Order No. R-1438,!
dated July 15, 1959, is hereby amendad to raad in its entiraty
as foliows:

gggg_& Bach well completed or recompleted in the
Shiprock-Gallup Oil Pool or in the Gallup formation within
one mile thereof, and not nearer to or within the limits of
another designated Gallup oil) pool, shall be located no
nearer than 25 feat to the outer bhoundary of the quarter-
quarter section on which it is located; provided, however,
that in no event shall gald well or wells bhe completed or
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CASE No. 3614
Order No. R-3284

recompleted nearxrer than 165 feet to the boundary of
acreage owned by an offgset operator.

That nothing contained herein shall he
construed as prohibiting the location of a well because
of its nearness to a previously drilled well.*®

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

5o,

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hareinabove
designated, '

BTATE OF NEW MEXICO
L C ION COMMISSION

esr/




BEFORE THE OLL LUthRVArlUN COMMIBSION 7
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

C28E No. 2430
Order No. R-2125

APPLICATION OF ROYAIL DEVELOPMENT
COMPANY FOR SEVEN UNORTHODOX OIL
WELL LOCATIONS, SAN JUAN COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO.,

»onoﬁi“oF'THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on -
November 8, 1961, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Elvis A. Utz,
Examiner duly appointed by the 0Oil Conservation Conmmission of New
Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission," in accordance
with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

NOW, on this_ _17th day of Novembar, 1961, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the application, the
evidence adduced, and the recommendations of the Examiner,
Elvis A. Utz, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That_ due public notice having been given as required by'

_law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof,

(2) That the applicant Royal Develcopment Company, geeks
approval of seven unorthodox il well locations in thé Qiprqck-
Gallup 0il Pool, San Juan County, Hew Mexico, for th '
described wells in Section 17, Township 29 North, R

Well No. 17-I-A, to ba located 2475 faet from & ;
South 1ine and L0 feet from the East line¥

Well No. 17-I-A-1, to be located 2475 feet from the
South line and 660 feet from the East linej;

Well No. 17-I-B, to be located 2475 feet from the
South line and 1310 feet from the East line;

‘Well No. 17-I-D, to be located 1650 feet from the
South line and 10 feet from the Rasat line;

Well No. 17-1~-E, to be‘located 1650 feet from the
- South line and 1310 feet from the East line;
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CASE No. 2430
order No. R-2125

Well No. 17-J-C,
South 1line a
and

‘Well No. 17-J-C-1,

o

to be located 2475 feet from the
nd 2630 feet from the East line}

to be located 2475 feet from the

South line and 1980 feat from the East line.

(3) That the proposed unorthodox well locations are neces-

gitated by the

pattern.

(4) That the propo

crowd acreage belonging to any other operator.

(5) That app

applicant's desire to accomplish a better drainage

sed unoxthodox wall locations will not

N
i

roval of the subject applicatién will neither

cauge waste nor impair correlative rights.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That t
by authorized sev

Gallup Oil
described w
Well -
well
well
Woil

Well

well
Woll

(2)

entry of such’ furthe

he applicant, Royal Development Company, 18 here-
en unorthodox oil well locations in the Shiprock-

pool, San Juan County, New Mexlco, for the following-
ells .in Section 17, Township 29 North, Range 18 West:

No. 17-1I-A, to
South line and

pbe located 2475 feet from the
10 feet from the East 1line;

ﬁo. 17-1~-A~1, to be located 2475 feet from the

South line and

No. 17€$~B, to
south 1line and

Y~ 17 .7 —
WNJe A7 "—'-"g-); to

South line and

No. ‘l?"’I"'E' to
South line and

No. 17-J9-C, to
south line and
and

No. 17-J-C-1,
South line and

ha 1 d
10 feet from the East iineij

660 feet from the East line;

be located 2475 feet from the

1310 feet from the East line; e

na located 1650 feet from the &

be located 1650 feet from the
1310 feet from the East line;

be located 2475 feet from the
2630 feet from the East linej

to be located 2475 feet £rom the

1980 feet from the East line.

That Jjurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

¢ .orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

- T -
; I




! ; CASE No,., 2430
order No., R-2125

_ DONE at Santa Fe, New MexiCo,-oh the day and year herein-
above designated. : - .

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OII. CONSERVATION COMMISSION

EDWIN L. MECHEM, Chairman

NN E. S. WALKER, Member
; : S A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary
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BEFORE THE OIL{CONSERVAIION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

;N THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR <
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 1697
Order Noe. R-1438

 APPLICATION OF UNIVERSAL OIL - o

SORPORATION FOR THE CREATION

OF'ﬂiNEW'OILfPOQL‘EQB{GALEUP.

OFODUCTION IN SECTIONS 16 AND
17, TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE

18 WEST, SAN: JUAN COUNTY

VEXICO, AND FOR CERTRIN EXCEP-

' TIONSvTO*RHLES‘lO4 AND 107 FOR

WELLS 1IN SAID POOL
CRDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISS ON s

This cause came on tor hearing at 8100 o!clock aeme ON
June 24, 1959, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Elvis Re Utz,
Examiner duly appointed'by the Oil Conservation‘Commission of
New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the iCommission,® in
accordance with Rule 1214 of tﬁe”ﬁommission,ﬁules and Regula-

tionse

NOW, on this 15th., day of JulY, 1959, the Commission, 3
quoxum being present, having considered the application; the
evidence'adduced, and the recommendations of the ExamineT, Elvis
A, Utz, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as rTequired
by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof,.

(2) That on the basis of a discovery wall drilled 1980
feet from the North line and 2310 feet from the East line of
section 17, Township 29 North, Range 18 West, NMPM, San Juan
County, New Mexico, to a depth of less than 100 feet, the appli-
cant, Universal Oil Corporation, seeks an order creating a new
pool for Gallup production to be known as the Shiprock—Gallup
0il Pool and to comprise the N/2 and the N/2 S/2 of Section 16
and the N/2 and N/2 S/2 of Section 17, Township 29 North, Range
lB'West,'NMRM, San Juan County, New Mexicoe. :




Do
Case Noe. 1697
Order No. R~1438

, (3) That only the SE/4 NW/4 and the SW/4 NE/4 of sald
gection 17 have been proven productive of oil from the Gallup
. formation and the Shiprock-Gallup 0il Pool should encompass this
acreage onlye '

(4) That the applicant seeks an exception to Rule 104 of
the CommiSsion Rules and<Régu1atiops to provide that wells
drilled in said Shiprock-GaLlup Oil'Pool'may,be'located 165 feet
from the outer boundary line of the quarter-quarter section on
which they are located and to provide that they may be located
300 feet from the nearest well producing from the same common

gource pf supplye
} {5) That the applicint‘further seeks an exceﬁtiéh to
Rule 107 of the Commission Rules and Regulations to authorize
slim=hole completions in said Shiprock-GallUp 0il Pool.
(6) That the subject application should be approvede

1T IS THEREFURE URDERED:

| ‘_(1) That a new pool in San Juan County, New Mexicos

classified as an oil pool for Gallﬂp‘production be and the sameé

is hereby created aud des;gnated as the Sbiprock-Gallup 0il Pool,

consisting of the following-descrlbed acreages '
NORTH, RANGE 18 WEST, NMPM

TOWNSHIP 29,
Sectio "'2';!""‘"""'“'& """"s"’w'/4"“N"E/'4'“"

Section 173 SE/4 NW/4 and

(2) That tor aiiowablie purposes, the 40;a¢re proportional
factor for pools from 0 to 5ULV teet shall apply to said
Shiprock-Gallup 0il Pool. :

. (3) That special ruies and reguxatiéns for said Shiprock=
Gallup 0il Pool be and the same are hereby promulgated as here-
inafter set Toitihs ,
SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATLONS FOR THE
SHIPROCK-G'LLUP 0O1L POOL

RULE 1, - Each well drilled in the Shiprock-Galiup 0ii Pool
shall be located no nearer than 165 feet to the outer boundary

of the quarter—quartér'Section on which it is located and shall
pe located no nearer than 300 feet to the nearest welil producing
from the samé common source of supplyY; provided, howeveXr, that
said 300-foot restriction shall not be applicable to welils prov
jected to or completed in the Gallup formation wnich offset wells
which were drilling to or completed 'in the Shiprock—Gallup 0il
Pool on the effective date of these rules.
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Case No, 1697
Order No. R~1438

RULE 2. The Secretary—Dlrector shall have authority to
grant exceptions to Rule 1 without notice and hearing where an
application therefor has been filed in due form and the’ nece331ty
for the exception is based on topographical conditions,

Applicants shall furnish all operators owning acreage

#withln 330 feet of the proposed location a copy of the applica-

tion to the Commission and shall stlpulate to the Commission
that proper notice has been furnished to "all such operators,
The Secretary-Director may approve the application if, after a
period of twenty (20) days, no such operator has objected, The
Secretary-Dlrector may grant immediate approval upon receipt of
waivers of obJectlon frem all such operators,

o RULE 3, The - slim-hole method of completion may be utilized
in the Eiprock-Gallup Oil Pool, provided, however, that the
tubing used as a substitute for casing shall be"no smaller than
2=3/8 inch OD and no larger than 2-7/8 inch OD and shall be set
at least to the top of the productive interval in the well; pro-
vided, further, that cement shall be circulated to the surface.

i

RULE 4, No 40-acre proratlon unit shall produce in excess
of the 40-acre top unit allowable for wells in the 0—5000 foot
depth range in Northwest New Mexico,

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein~
above designated, .

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION.

JOHN BURROUGHS, Chairman

SEAL

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

vem/
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SHIPROCK CORPORATION

4 i .
Box 14274 b du 1 Ang
Oklahoma City, Okla.

7 7 67

011 Conservation Commission °
State of New Msxico
.Sante Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen . ATTN Mr Den Nutter

Confirming conversations between you, Mr W E Skeen, Pres-
ident of shiprock Corporation, Oklahoma city; Mr lLarry
Wilsey, his Engineer; and the writer, - we desire &
change in the spacing regulations on the Shiprock-Gallup

Field as presently covered in your Order R-1438 and
R-2125.

Because ths only ensrgy bringing the oil into the bore
hole in this shallow field, is gravity drainage, we
desire to be permitted to drill wells olossr than 300
feet apart, within the boundaries of our.leass, No
ohange is being requested to drill any closer than the
present 165 feet to neighboring property.

‘' We understand that this matter is on the bocket for

hearing on July 12th, and we will be preseat.

Sinceyely,
442;%/; / CQééiZ;;b/dii—“j

H E shilYander, for
SHIPROCK CORPORATION

HSs
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The following cases will be heard before Daniél g. Nutter, Examiner, or Elvis

pocket No. 20-67 -

DOCXET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY = JuLY 12, 1967
9 A.M. - oL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFBRENCE ROOM,
TE L FFICE BUILDING - SANTA_FE NEW MEXICO

A. Uz, Alternate Examiner:

CASE_3609:

'C§§E 36118,

CASE 36123

-S¢s Bluitt State com. Well No- 1 1ocated in Unit I of sectien 32
LS - ol

Application of Union 0il Company'of California for the,creation

of a new gas pool and special pool rules) Fddy cOunty,rNéw

Mexico. *Applicant, in the above—st?led causes seeks the cre~
ation of & new - pool for Permo—Pennsylvahian gas producticn from 1its
rorni well No. 1 1ocated in unit: I of gection 15 wanship-22
Southy Range 27 Basty Eddy countys New Mexico,ﬁand for the promul-

gation 1f special pool rules therefoTs jneluding 2 prbvisiOn”féf'

cA0-acre spacing.

Kpplication*ofTexasPacificOilCcmpaﬁyfor<a dval complétion,
_Lea-County, aw Mexlco. -Applicant, in the above-styled'cause,
seeks approval for the dual complgtiqn.(coﬂventional) of its J:P-
collier Well No.,4Y 1ocated in,unit G of gection 10, Township 11

_South,~Rangé 33 Bast, Lea Countys New MexicOs 4n such & manner as

and the North Bagley-Upper PennsylV'ﬂiaﬁ Pools through parallel

to permit the production of o0il from the Northeast Bagley-Wolfcan?

strings of tubing-

§1§h of T2xas'Pacific 0il Company-for a dual compleﬁidﬁ;;
Roosevell countys New MexicO. 1Applicaﬁt,.in the\above—styled

Rroogevelt County, New Mexico

4n such a manner as to pefmit the prbductipn of gas from the Bluitt

Wolfcamp and pluitt gan Andres Gas Pools throudh 2-inch tgbing and
the casipg—tubing_annulqs, rgspectively. . :

waﬁplicatidn of Texas Pacific‘Oil Company for a dual completion,

Lea Countys New. Mexico. »Appliéant,»in the aboveéstyled cause,
seeks apprcval for the dual‘completion (ﬁonventional)-qf its

Ella prinkard Well No. 5 1ocated jn Unit B of Section 25, Township
52 South, Rrange 37 Fast, 1ead countys New MexicoOy in such a manner
as ‘o permit the production of oil from undesignated McKee and
Ellenburge? pool$e through‘parallel strings of tubing:.
ApplicatiOnﬁéf,Rogép c. Hanks for an unorthodoX oil well 1ocation;
lea County,‘ﬂgw Mexico- ‘Applicant,.in the above—styledvcausé,
seéks,authorigy ve drill 2 well In exception to the South Plying
e Pennaylvaniaﬁ»Rnles at an unoTthodo? jocation 660 feet from
the South 1ine and 660 feeb from the Fast line of secticn 24,
Township g South, Range 32 past, Lea county, Nev¥ Mexlico-




, » ' Bxaminer Hearing - July 12, 1967

B T A 1 N et
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'CASE 3615:

:CASE 3616

Docket No. 20-67

‘Application of Sunray DX 0il Company for an amendhent to

Order No. R-1636-A, San Juan County, New Mexico. ‘Applicant,
in the ‘above~ ~styled cause, seeks the amendment to Order No.
R-1636~A, which order established special rules governing -the
operation of the Sunray Mid-Continent Central Bisti LPG-Gas-
Water Injection {roject, Bisti-Lower Gallup 0il Pool, San Juan
County, New Mexico. -Applicant seeks the reclassification of
said pressure maintenance project, for the purpose of filing
reports, as a waterflood project.

Application of Shiprock Corporation for an amendment to Order

No. R-1438, San Juan County, New Mexico. Appllcant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-1438,

which order established special rules for the Shiprock-Galllp .

0il Pool. -Applicant seeks the deletion of that provision of

said rules which provides that wells shall -not be located

closer than 300 feet to the nearest well producing from the

same pool. Applicant would further amend said rules to permit

the drilling of wells closer than 165 feet to the outer boundary of

the quarter-quarter section, but in no event closer than 165 feet

to the boundary of acreage owned by an offset operator

Application of Humble Oil § Reflnlng ‘Company for a unit agreement,

Lea County, New Mexico. Appllcant, in the above-styled cause, . -

seeks approval of its. Paddock (San Angelo) Unit Area compr131ng
3758 acres, more Oor less, of Federal, State and Fee lands in
wanship621 and 22 South, Range 37 Bast, Lea County, New Mexico.

‘Application of Humble 0il & Refining Company for a waterflood

project, Lea County, New Mexico. -Applicant, -in the above—styled
cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in its
Paddock (San Angelo) Unit Area by the injection of water into
the Paddock formation through six wells located in Section 35,

Township 21 South, Range 37 East, and Section 2, Township 22 South,
Range 37 East, Paddock Pool, Lea Cqunty, New Mexico.
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DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, !XPE“ TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

SPECIALIZING IN:

1120 SIMMS BLOG. @ P. O. BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243-6491 & ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO

BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIlL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
July 12, 1967

- L. e W Eh Em e W WS ER e M e W ®me e w  me

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Shiprock
Corporation for an amend-
ment to Order No. R-<1438,
San Juan County, New Mexico.

Case No. 3614

BEFORE: Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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SPECIALIZING IN:
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MR.’NUTTER: Call Case 3614.

MR, HATCH: Case 3614, Appiication of Shiprock Cor-
poration for an amendment to Order No. R-1438, San Juan County,
New Mexico. |

MR, NUTTER: I will ask; are there any appearances
in this case?

MR. COOLEY: William J. Cooley, Burr & Cooley,,
Farmington, New Mexico, on behalf of ﬁniversal.

MR. MORRIS: Mr, Examiner, I'm Dick»Morris of
Mbntgomery, Federici and Andrews, Santa Fe, New Mexico,
appeéring on behalf of the applicaﬁt,'Shiprock Corporation.
We'll have one witness, Mr. Wilsey and I ask that he-stahd and
be sworn at this time, please.

(Witness sworn.)
(Whéreupbn, Applicant's
Exhibits 1 and 2 were
marked for identifica-
tion,

MR. MORRIS: Mr. Examiner, at the outset of this
casé, I would like to ask the Eﬁaminer*énd‘the Commission to
take administrative notice of the record including the
transcript of testimony in Case 17¢7, which resulted in Order
No. R-1438, which was the originalvapplication of Universal

" 0il Corporation for the creation of the Shipréck-Gallup Pool

and for special rules and reqgulations in the pool. I will also




3 ask the Examiner, of course, toO take adninistrative notice of
£ ,
% the special rules and regulation
- X - : . )
‘ S . the pocl. Also to make the back
] = ., %g pool complete, we would ask the Examiner Lo
, - r4 x
o 5§ Uz
") - = % : . . .
SR NI ;; _notice of Case 2430 which resulted in Order No. Rr-2125, which
RS- T :
GO — = % Ju . . .
e S £ £3 was the application of Royal pevelopment Company for several
I \." > s = v - §§ ‘
t b2 4 @ B a - . . .
; 0 3 f% unorthodox oil well locations 1n this pool.
; 3e= 2og%
- g8 that Royal pevelopment Company is the predecesSsor to the Ship-
. 5 ) O -vao, o
) A =TI §§ rock Corporatlon, the applicant 1in this case.
: s é Eg MR. NUTTER: We will take administrative notice of
i u»{{ .a_p § gz ' . .
o = 3 29 those cases and orders.
=l—n z ’*é% ¢ - )
L W 25 MR. MORRIS: I have extra copies’ of those orders
&< ¢ oop | if I may tender them.
?1'1:: s =2 E :
. a LAWRENCE E. WILSEY
“ called'aé a witness, having been first dul
examined and testified as follows:
- DIRECT EXAMINATION
'BY MR. MORRIS:
Q Mr. Wilsey, will you please
where you reside?
A My name is Lawrence Earl Wilsey,
water, Oklahoma.
Q And are you appearing
shiprock Corporatidﬁ?

-

e

.

pacE 3

s that have been entered for

ground of the history of this

I might mention

y swoxrn, was

state your name and:

I reside in Still-

as a consultant here today for

-




e

A Yes, sir.
Q Have you pxevioule'testified before the New Mexico

0il Conservation Commission oxr any of it's Examiners?

A No, sir.

Q would you briefly state your education and your
experiehce in the petroleum industry?

A Well, my experienée in the petroieum industry starts

with my childhood, I was ralsed on an oil lease, I attended the :

University of california at Berkeley, graduated with a Bachelor

of Science/in petioleum engineering in 1947. In July of 1947,
T went to work for Stanolind Oil and Gas Compahy which is now

Pan American Petroleum. I held various engineering*positions

in the field,district,’division;and'general office‘qngineering

department. I later worked for their research department in

a liaisén position between the engineering section in the
laboratories,lworking primarily with applications'and new
reservoir techniques. In 1955ﬂ1 left Stanolind and went to work
for an ipdependent operator out of mulea, Oklahoma as the

manager of production and stayed there about three years an

£

then I moved to Stillwater and worked for an oil company there

A4

and did various consulting jobs. while at Stillwater, I've alsq

A

taught in the university in the engineering school.

Q Mr. Wilsey, while you were employed by the Stanolind

. » 0il and Gas Company, did you“do any work‘Or participate in any

o

. . o T T Y T SR B S Pop i) b Eos o o I T S : ‘
. . * - i . . L] E ) .
| ) | dearnley-meier reporting service, 1nc. |
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Shiprock-Gallup Pool is and discuss’generally the development
that has takeh place in this area?

A The Shiprock pool is a sliallow oil pool, dipping
generaily to the east, on the order of a hundreé plus feet per
mile.' It has very low solution gas-oil, ratio and the oil is
ésséntially inert as an o0il and gravity system. The reservoir

characteristics are uﬁique despite the shallow depth, the

~

. . .
gravity of the oil is up in the fifti-3, it's a very light oil.

And, the permeability of the sand is extremely high. on the | . ...

order of one to three darcies some of it, some of it is tight

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY. CONVENTIONS '

buththe good parts of the sand are very permeable. The first

1120 SIMMS BLDG. ® P.O. BOX 1092 ¢-PHONE 243.6591 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87101
1205 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EASY ® PHONE 256-1294 ¢ ALBUGUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

dearnley-meier reporting service, inc.

z
g production from this field came in 1959, sometime in the
é middle of the year, the first Sales-were in Auqust. Since
. that time, approximately forty or fifty,wells have been drilled
in the area and they pretty well define the limits. On the
~south it is defined by a fault system. On the east it's
; defined by poor sand development and water. To the west there
7 4 §r:55is poor sand development although the formation does outcrop

and I don‘t think it’s closed in that direction. To the
north, T think it is also limited by poor sand development but
the data I have is incomplete in this direction. The gravity

'Of the oil changes sliggf;y from the lower end of the formation

to the upper end. It's about two or three degrees API, getting

- higher gravity as you move to the west, which is the high
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SPECIALIZING IN:

PACE

-

end offthe field.

the formation contains water sensitive mineral
water on these, on the cores that have been te

that the oil

recovered there will be fecoveréd”primarilymby

are coﬁcerned‘throughout this field?

A I ddﬁTEMEKGQW@Hét“yéu“meanwbynﬂeven“
permeability is the over darcy anad some of it,
deveioped areas have probably been in the will

Q 1 see. You f£ind highly developed se

find other sections that are at least in comparison,

poorly developed?

A Yes, sir.

Q Mr. Wilsey., is this sand development,

Wells are usually drilled with air because

g and a little

sted, cause themnm. |

that's to be

_aravity drainage
to be relatively even as far as the perméability.and porosity

the poorly
idarcy range.

ctions and you

Q Referring to Exhibits 1 and 2 now, Mr. wilsey, this

larger plat being Exhibit 1 and the smallexr one bein

will you state where these; what the development i

has been up t° rhe present time, who the opera

A The present operators are the Shipro

which operates the well shown in Exhibit 1 which is a

toxrs arxe —-

ck Corporation

of a map showing the well location.and\the depths, sub-C,

it isn't sub-C, it's the pilus elevations of the formation.

shows the sand

thickness and the initial potential,

has it proven

n the field

much more

g Exhibit 2

. guperstat

It

I believe,

g
R
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by Universal and operated by Universal.

Wwhat is the significance of that?

on some of these wel}s. These initial potentials were taken
usually by baling tests. Exhibit 2 is a map on a different
scale but it lies just_to the north of Exhibit 1, but they're

on the same scale, the heavy dasheé;line on the top of Exhibit I

would be the south range of the northern property which is owned

 Q Now, on Exhibit 2, I notice there are some wells that.

are shown in black, there are some wells that are shown in red.

A The wells shown in black are the welléflocated as
shown from the intentions to drill in the Commission forms,
The red wells or red éots show the location of wells that exist
but that we find_no record for. Now, these wells are located
approximately byilining up the wells at the south, we know
exactly where their locations are and we think the red dots are
substantially correct. They may be a feﬁ feef different but
fhey're just about right. .

MR. NUTTER:  You did determine the presence of these
wells by physical inspection?
A Yes, sir, not even a fence to loock across, iuat

look up the hill,

Q (By Mr. Morris) Now, Mr. Wilsey, how deep are the

wells in this field, so far you have designated them by the

plus sub-C elevation?
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- é A~ They are about a hundred feet deep .
» z C
> . Yl
. $ 0] Are you familiar with the nistory of production in
i , ,
: § s this area?
-]
- . 2 g§g-°
<D F-3 5 . .
= %g A Based on sales, yes, sir.’
PR’ o %
. o ¢ FTu
- ) D z 5 % R ‘u i 3
R &5 - o  All right, would you summarize for the Examiner
o> - luzl ’
= e WL :
. > ¢ 3% . . .
4 VT & % %é the current state of productlon and the accumulative production
4 DY S g3 -
B zZ %12 . . .

, 'Wwéﬂy'i~”%gﬁwmxn this field?

L B - . R i

i aoe= < -5° -

i ) i . .V-’ 33' . 13 » °
! o= s oen A The roduction figures of“thcwsales”flqures that I
[ ; 8 &3 g : S

4 oK z \ua . S -
3 - T & Buw ' 1 ”:

4 o % £%.)| have are throu h 1966 and would pe effectlive the first day of

Lo h e T . = g Y

oot v NI: o

: z 3 : : . s

: 2 ;% 1967. When the wells are originally completed, they produce,

;A 3 2 : :

[ g 55

oo a <3

o <
z

.oh, from one to possibly ten barrels per well and they soon

Poaod Bl
dearniey-meter

z .

= 82 s .

: 2 23 settle down to where the lease productlon has been running,
2 2% appxox1mately four to seven thousand parrels per year. I

- 5 == ‘

plotted the monthly sales and the production appears to be

jeveling out on_the two leases.

Q Iin terms of batfels*of_g;oduction per day, from all

— ‘ of the wells that shiprock corporation opetates in this

,.l

field, what magnitude of production are we taiking about?
A In Februafywof'last yeax -We Aid some stimulation
work and prior to that time, they were selling about ten pbarrel

per day. Now =~

Q Was that from the whole field?

i ; ' j A No, that's from shiprock's operative wells and

Uniﬁéfééi‘s*Wellsrwere”about the same.
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Q I see.

A Since that time, the production on Shiprock's lcases

has settled down to approximately forty barrels per well.

g
>
8
e
5
v —
AN
e= . %9 Q Per well?
—_ " — z ﬁ!
. 3 :% |
- 3 ;5 A Per property. There are two tank batteries and
e
el Y ey - w 9\5 - .
TR - e %g there are four leases but the aggregate production is forty
T o v o5 .
S g2 23
& o0 f% barrels per well, per lease. Excuse me.
I * K : j.E E §: - .
SRR BT L 38 Q All right. Now, if I understand you, when you sa&y
i - > % wR -
N : e _ﬁ o Z':‘, - - i . .
S B fh‘i; an 3 %é per lease,” do you mean by this that Shiprock Corporation from
o _: v_j . ‘v; :‘: - - .
! £ as § ’Eg all its wells that it operates in the Shiprock-Gallup pPool is
R — R 2= producing approximately forty barrels per day?
‘>\ z é.%
o 22 e 2% A Yes, sir.
; L — Z Lz
Lo z X2 , . y . .
; 33 S ou Q Do you have an estimate of what the daily production
R T — ] s =8 '
bos ; N : : :
] is from the best producer on the Shiprock Corporation lease?
- ‘ :
1 .
P A it's a rough estimate because §0 many wells go into
'i 152 ]
: one tank battery but figuring what the production must be when
B
- a well goes down, we think that the best well is producing
o about six to seven parrels pexr day and, of course, the pooréest

wells &arc ;rcducing about a bér:el or perhaps even less.
Q Now, does the shiprock Corporation have the cominglih&
aunthority for producing these wells in the common tank battery?

A Yes, sir.

Q To date, what has been the accumulative production

from each of the two properties in this pool?

e

o




§« A The Universal operated properties up to January 1lst,
z
>
8 1967, sold 44,543 parrels and the Shiprock operated properties’
S B had sold 29,324 for a total of 73,867.
es % 3% ) .
.= 5 %8 Q Mr. Wilsey, are you familiar with the well location
§ Ui
. % I%
> o & ;; requirementSIOf the special rules and regulations that are
‘= § 33| o
e e & 3¢ presently in cffect in this pool?
I e § 238
§ L o0 H %
SSee= % oBL
L= g i
, = 8 ;ﬁ
- = 1 9% 4 . . \
: a3 =2 Corporation 1in this case? :
:: B g g:"-’. o Toa 'Y
I - EE- A The Ppresent rules require that a producing well be
= 8 %2
i E? & =5 no closer than three hundred feet to another producing well and
= 2 2% our problem here is to try to strategically locate the wells
’ T = 22 :
< < S ) : : .
y . g 88 in the best, lowest sand that we can find so as to best take
— advantage of the gravity drainage mechanism which is operative.

And what Shiprock corporation wishes to do is to have authority

to locate these wells as best they can, based on the infdrmatio

Lo they have now and the information they méy%Eé by additional
) . & . e .

A Yes, sir, I am. _ .
Q Wwhat is sought~ by-the-applicationvgf shiprock -

) 7
- &

Grilling.

0 Then, as I understand you; Mr,‘ﬁi@séi; shiprock Cor-
poration is seeking exception or rather amendment of the

special rules and regulations to eliminate the requirement that

the wells be located three hundred feet a part?

A Yes, sir, with the provi

sion that we have no desire

to crowd anybody elses line.
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Q Yes, sir. You would leave intact the provision of
the rules that would require the well to be located at least
165 feet away from the lease line?

A With the exéeption that if Shiprock owns both leases

on either side of the line, I see no reason to consider them

.
i
-
.
!

‘a separate lease in that there would be no unnhecessary drilling

Ty

requirement if they were to drill actually on the line.

i
J

Q I see.

w
Voo
SR

MR. NUTTER: 1In other words, what you mean, the

Ll

‘.;
L
[

——y

lease line owned by another operator?

oy

tearnley-meier reporting service, inc.
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. A Yes, sir.
- ; .MP. MORRIS: In that reépect, Mr. Examiﬁer, I
:l % poiht out that Order No. R-2125 that we have rég;rred to, did
;Aj i permit by exception of’the special rules, the>;oca£ion4§£ sever
é f wells, I believe, cioser than 165 feet to the quarter-quarter
- section line but those wells were located so that‘they were not
j . any closer than 165 feet to the lease line.
™ 'MR. NUTTER: I might ask at this point now, if we,
- according tc the application or according to the notice of - : ' I

this case, "Applicant would further amend said rules to permit
the drilling of wells closer than 165 feet to the outer

boundary of the quarter-quarter section, but in no event

closer than 165 feet to the boundary of acreage owned by an

offset operator." Now, if it were acreage owned by the same
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operatoXx but on a differént lease, this might af fect royalty

ownerships. are the royalties jdentical under these various
leases?
A 1'm not a title attorney but, I understahd it is all’

on the Navajo land.

EXPERT YESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

UNIDENTIFIED PARTY: It's all one lease.

o ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MENICO 87101
LBUGUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

MR. NUTTER: AS far as the royalty is concerned, it

ing service, InC.

X
i

g
z
"3 =
% 33 .
— s %3 is one lease?
(v} « 2
o oz wR
= 3 3% A  Yes, sir.
w o Xxes, 51X,
—  F el
= & By MR. MORRIS: I think ME. McGrath of the U.S.G.5. is
i § % , |
- = & 2% present. He might be able to confirm that, Mr. Examiner.
] g -
o> i é% |
-{Ez ¢ 2% MR. McGRATH: 1t's all the same.
S8 G s MR. NUTTER: Thank you, sir.
- s == '

o

Q (By Mr. Morris) Mr. Wilsey, in your opinion, will
‘approval of this appl}cation enable all operators in this
pool to achieve a hetter drainage pattern?

- A Yes, sir.

Q And what would be the ultimate result of that better

drainage pattern? : S

A it would be twe results, first result is that th

oil that is to be recovered will be recovered sooner and the

gecond is, in all probability, a well location will pe found

which will be lower than our present pest well and will recove

0il that would otherwise be lost.

-




'have any application to this professionally?

A Yes, sir, with these 1it£ié shallow wells, you can

1CO 87100

Y, DALY COPY, CONVENTIONS
€O 87108

Operate several of them just as cheaply as you can operate one

ing service, ine

£243:6691 » AtBLQUERGUE, NEW MEX

L BANK EAST o PHONE 256.1204 & ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEX|

Teport

Q All right. Does the aspect of premature"abandonment
A Yes, sir, they're bPumped with an electric pump jack.

DEPOSITIONS;, NEAIINGS, SYATE MENYs. EXPE*T TESTIMON
P.O. BOX 1092's. pHON

1205 FIRsT NATIONA
o
3
D
ol
5
[}
3
ng
ng
O
ot
o
[0}
2]
=
et
[0}
(4]
(e} .

B
rr
=
[}
Q
o}
.
(D
ot
[+
t
oo
<
1/
2]
}.l

q
o g
+
wn
o
®]
ﬁ
fod
o
L))

SPECIALIZING N,
1120 SIMMS 81DG, o

. ’ ’/ - . . ) .
: - v ~ Ttace 14 :

apblication?

| & % Tt will not,

A No, sir,
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Ing service, Inc.
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3
NG

{

0 Mr. Wilsey, have you examined E#hibits 1 and '2 and
are they, do they accufatély reflect the informatién shown ther
to the best of your knoﬁiédge'énd belief?

A Yes, sir, I have.

MR. MORRIS: At this time, Mr. EXaminer, we would

offer Applicant's Exhibits 1 and 2 into evidence.

~ MR. NUTTER: Applicant's Exhibits 1 and 2 will be

admitted into evidence.

(Whéreupon, Applicant's
Exhibits 1 and 2 were
cffered and admitted
into evidence.)
MR. MORRIS: That's all I have, Mr. Wilsey, at this
time.
‘MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have any questions of the
witness?
MR, COLLEY: I do.

MR. NUTTER: Mr., Cooley.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. COOLEY:

Q Mr, Wilsey, you said that the area of the pool is
relatively well defined?

A Well, compared with other fields because of the
“shallow depth you can afford to drill a great many more wells

than you could if it was deeper.
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Q Approkimately how many wells have been dfilled in the
pool on:bo;h sides of the line?
A Well, we can count them here on just the area that
we have got shown here, there's 4, 5, 6, 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12,
13, 14, 15, 16, 17, 18, 19, 20,-22, 24, 26,v28, 30, 32, 33.
MR, MORRIS: That is 33 that yoﬁ ﬁust counted on the
Shiprock property?

A Yes, sir. There are other wells drilled out here to

X
e L
|39

the east which are off of this plat.

MR. MORRIS: Are they producing?

M‘N

'i

Lo } . v .
dearnley-meier reporting service, (e.

a No, sir, they are not.

3

Q (By Mr. Codley) They help define the limits to the

1205 FIRST NAYIONAL BANK EAST © PHONE 2561294 @ ALBUQUERRUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

SPECIALIZING IN:

east, do they not?

i
' .1 120 SIMMS BLOG. ® P.O, BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243-6691 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87101

{.

A Yes, sir. And then there are 2, 4, 6, 8, 10, 12, 14,
16, 18, 20, 21 or more drilled to the north and as you drive

out over that reservation, you see quite a few blue shale chips

)

- there are a lot of other wells which have heen drilled thch
I don't have the location of but I suspect they could hé?e
been looking for thls‘same pay. So, there have‘been quite a
few wells drilled considering the area it covers.

Q Those that you count, there are in excess of 50 wells

in what area, speaking in terms of 40 acres, 160 acres?

A In one or two square miles, there are well in excess

of 50 wells drilled.
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e
~ 2 Q Well now, that is a much smaller area than one Or
F
z- two square niles that you referred to?
8 ;
3 _ A All right. These two plats.
2 i a  es.
= 3 3¢
i =8 .
= as : s A yes, sir, I believe there axre 52 or 53, if I counted
.‘/"" C_: » z\“z‘
e 2§ wZ :
= = % 3¥ .
« 2 e 3%
- > .
. £ R Q And how many acres does that 53 wells cover?
£ 5 o5 .
IS SR & A Let's see, thexe 18 40, 80, 160 and there are three
e &P = 3% 8% 40s up there, it would be 280 acres, wouldn't it?
AR e RS -
_ :5 3 %é - Q Would you tell me how you arrived at this 280 acres?
‘e 8 °% |
=1 o2 A There axe seven 40s, axren't therxre?
.>~ z :g
— == Z
@ . §§ Q Are you counting --
g 3%
- E b 25 . - .
. = =2 S . »
g 5 bE A ‘i *m-counting all of this K Lease.
— a3 g 83
o & =° o
- Q I see. And the one to the right as well, 1 presume?
- A The L. Lease and also all of the H and the F Lease of
Universal.
— 0 vou fesl that 280 acres fairly encompasses the known

limits of the pool?

A For the information I can get, to the west and &t

9]
T
-2
(D

north, I don't think they are as well defined as they are to

the south and to ‘the east.

0 Now, directing your attention to what you might call

the heart of the pool area, where your hest ptoduction is and

that of Universal as well, it's about 160 acres, is it not?
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‘pe the center of your Exhibit 1 and the two offset 40s to the

north, is that correct?

» § A Apprdkimétely,‘yes.
Z
% Q For the greatest concentration of wells?
R S _ A Yes.
~ 8z
= 8¢
. ; g Q And the greatest amount of production?
§ 3 , ,
g & A Yes.
- & : .
B Q In that 160 acres which I'm referring to which would
£
z
K
8
z
3

ONE 256-1294 ¢ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 871

PHONE 243-6691 @ ALBUQUERQUE,

ﬁw\m T . M
dearnley-meier reporting service, Ifc.

Lé . § z0 A Yes, sir.
'%%'ﬁ % 2% 0 How many wells are in that particular 16072
_»iyg g ?i A Let's see, there would be 2, 4, 6, 7 and 5 is 12, 17,
: : %z ‘ ,
*“: § %% 18, 19, 20, 21, 22, 23, 24, 25, 26, 27, 28, 30, 32, 34, 36, 38,
o & 2z . -
- : §§ 40, 42 wells.
?fi B Q 42}wells in the heart of the pool?
5 f% A | Yes, sir.
N - Q Is if fair to say that 90 percent or’better comes

from that 160 acres?

A I don:'t bgilieve --
g - .
Q 1+ 14 the bhest majority of the number?
(’i‘ A .
A Yes, but I wouldn't have any' way to put a number on itg
Q The common tank batteries and so forth?
A Yes, sir.
Q Referring to the same 160 acres, is it true that this

is the area where you have the greatest pay thickness and the
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greatest permeability? -

A Yes, sir.

~

Q what is the pay thickness, effective net pay, if you
can get a range?

A That's like saying how tall is a man., In each well
it's different but I'd say it probably ranges in the order of
four to six feet. On the edge it Qili feather"out‘and be less

than that.

o) Is that net pay, four to six feet? 1Isn't it true

that all of this four to six feet that you're talking about is

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERYT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

completely barren stringers. within that four to six feet?

A Yes, sir, there are but, the barren stringexs and the

cores, let me back up an<d say what I have to base my figures
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on ars some core analysés that I have seen reports on and
some cores that have been cut. The cores that I have seen

. cut, will often have a stgihger of shale in the middle of\thé“'

pay but that stringer may only be an inch long and may even

disappear in the core, itself, éo, they are not cbntinuous.

So, that I feel 1ike'if wé use the gross thickness and the gross

porosity, you will get the right reservoir space. |
Q0  What order of permeability is necessary for a well

to be productive in this pool, commercially productivg?

A That depends on how it's completed.

Q Isn't it true that it has ~- I don't mean to
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interrupt.
A Go ahead.
Q  Isn't it true that you heed at least a darcy for a»
T ~well to be productive?
: F s A I don't think so.
Lo '? 0 Where would you put this"at least" figﬁre?

A You need to be able by fract treatment to get the

production up two, three, four barrels a day and, the problem

you run into when you try to fix a figure as to what the perme-

ability has to be, I'm ashamed to admit this but it's true,

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

that the main thing that you usually do when you fract treat -a’
well is undo the damage that you dié@ when you drilled it, so

that when you drill a well, and to make a well one time, say

1120.$1MMS BLDG. ® P,Q, BOX 1092 @ PHONE 243.4¢91 & ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87101
1205 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ® PHONE 256-1294 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108
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with "X"‘hillidarcy permeability, you may drill another well
with identical permeability but dué to the difference in the
driliing of it, not make a well so, I'm kind of a little bit
afraidfﬁo put a number on it because I can't back i_t’upe I
don't know what it is.. |

Q Would you agree with this, that in this pool, that
due to the extremely low pressure, exéremely IOW depth, compara-
tively low depth of the pool that an unusually high permeability

is necessary for you to have a commercially productive well?

By "unusually high," I . mean higher than you would ordinarily

expect, say, in "a thousand foot or five thousand foot pool?

S
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A

potential, you have to have higher conductivity.

Q

A

Q

A

Q

and drainage?

A

Q

pool, as best you can calculate?

A

put any == It was low but, I wouldn't put a number on it.

0

A

A
e
static
A
Q

A

Q

to, is gravity?

‘head on --

Yes, that's true when you have less pressure, less

And this is rather high conductivity in this pool?
Yes, sir, it is. o
And you:have a relatively non-viscous oil?

Yes, sir.

Which aids and assists in communication, does it not,

Yes, sir,

Can you tell me what the initial pressure was in this

No, sir. That data I had was so scattered, I couldn't

In fhe order of 10 to 12 pounds?

Probably, maybe even less than that;‘

MR. NUTTER: Did any of the wells .ever flow?
Hot to my knowledge.

(Ry Mr. Conlev) This preSsure is created by hydro-

That's my belief.
-~on tilted plain of the reservoir?
Yes.

And the production mechanism I believe you testified

+
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.

ing service,

you have a relatively low pressure differential between the

i

B
i1

well bore and the reservoir project?

£l
N 2

A Yes, sir.

13

\

1205 FIRSY NATIONAL BANK EAST @ PHONE 2561204 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

Q I mean, on the ordér of two or three or four pounds?

-meier repor

=1
i A Yes, sir, that's correct.
Q What would you estimate the prééent pressure of the

podl to be?

1120 SIMMS BLDG. ® P.O. BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243-6691 ¢ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87101
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dearnley

P . A I don't have any data on it,

Q Well, since it's hydrostatic head, what percent of

the oil would you estimate has been produced from the pool?

A Probably not vé¥y much.

£  Would you say that this pool and particula..y the
160 ‘acres that we have been referring to as the heart of the
pool, is in complete pressure communication?

A Yes, sir, I believe it is,

Q And, the production of one group of wells in the

pool, irrespective of lease lines, in your opinion in this

160 acre production of other wells in that same 160, does it not

-

|
N
N race 22
\
- A Yes, sir, primarily. We will take the solution gas
* » in when we can get the help but it's going to be primarily
-7 ,. gravity. . ' ' B
| a;.EE Q Primarily gravity drive? ‘ .
SR Y A Yes. | , .
1ff;31 ; ’Q And, as a result of all of these combined fact;rs, .
I
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| e
} , —
| : ~ 3 A Yes, Sir.
Z _
> . - )
§ Q And that would be as much as what, four or five
- X
l s _- thousand feet? =
> © n
- = R_g ;
. () s 25 . .
= 8y A _ No, 1320 times two, it would be 2640 through the
HE N - 5 2 T T T
N - x i¥ - -
Y = IR EE
L [ r Z
B RN IR Ry 5 ﬁ{
R - A T w 2w
N PR Lh e - g3
A I-C R 1
' .“7‘1 <D g §§
Lo 3 2
o= S 5°
e 3 2o
<o z wa
oS /E %\;
v e
- & 23
oo T ox®
" — & Ow
e ¢ Lz
S — T not?
[} z_ .i
= 2 g9
2 g% A Yes, sir.
== Z aZ
—_— NoozB
e 2 X« s
o> U a= Q And by whom?
_ g g.‘?‘_ .
‘ A By the record, yes, sir.
‘ 0 And does the record reflect that Universal 0il
|
‘ Corporation discovered the pool?
- A Yes, S1lr.
" : .
- Q Have you examined the records and determined when your
predecesscr'Rxalﬂevélopment commenced operation in the pool?

A The first sales were in 1961, in April.
(o] In April of '61?

A Yes, sir.

Q And reflect how much oil that Royal Development

produced in 19617

-

heart of it, that would be about as far as you can go S l
.across it. ,
S ¢ And you feel there is pressﬁre communication over |
at least 1320 feet? ’ L
A 1 don't see any evidence to contradict it. ,
Q You're aware of when the pool was discovered, are you )
- l
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A 3728 barrels in nine months.
0 And during that same period, how much oil dia
Universal produce?
A 8723, by my addition.
Q So, Universal was stiil by far thealargest producer

in the pool, at that time?

ALBUQUERGUE! NEW MEXICO 87101

1205 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ¢ PHONE 256.1204 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108 -

A Yes, sir.

MR. COOLEY: Will you mark this as Universal's

Exhibit 1, please?

(Wherehpon,,Universai}s
Exhibit 1 was marked
for identification.)

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPER‘I’;TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

Q (By Mr. Cooley) I hand you what has been marked

dearnley-meier reporting service, inc.
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SPECIALIZING IN:

as Universal's Exhibit 1, which represehts,a production decline
curyé_of the entire Universal lease from the inception of the
pool through 1956. I pelieve it's the same figures that you
have attached?f

A Yes.

MR. MORRIS: Excuse me, Mr. Examiner, along this line
of guestioning, I think before Mr. Wilsey is asked to testify
with respect to Qﬁe of the Universal's exhibits here, he ought
to have the opportunity at least to compare his productién |
data. *

MR. COOLEY: That's my next question.

MR. MORRIS: And, we have somewhat of a problem here
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T

that there is'éelf—serving, not necessarily self—sérving but

-

data on here with respect to the economic limits of the ‘ : T

2
o
g
z
S
8 s pool and I'm not sure that this == That Mr. Wilsey will agree
R - gs with that or not and I would suggest that instead of referring
= oy %
o S
. = Iy .
o> B ;E to this exhibit that if Mr. Wilsey is to be cross examined
o — % w Z
- - ] =Y .
= & g3 | with respect to production data, that he be examined with
oo 2 f% respect to the tabulation that he says he made on direct
e = E %
Ja o= odt examination.
.. = % (%
TRl e B = Zw . . . .
.. a» § 2% MR. NUTTER: I quite agree with you, Mr. Morris,
SRS LT Y . -
: | . = § %g to this extent, that Mr. Wilsey does have evidently some
3 - L = 3 22 production figures there.
= % ég
e LTI 2y 2% MR. MORRIS: Yes.
P E s i ) '
P > § és MR. NUTTER: I think that the exhibit, the numbers
= on Mr., Wilsey's exhibit, as far as actual production through
‘2 1966 agree with the production figures shown on the exhibit.

_ Then, we can take this exhibif up to that point. I think any
extrapolation or the arrivai at any economic limit would have
to be approved by whoever built this extrapolation.

MR. COOLEY: The left portion is to be cut off at

that point.

N

MR. NUTTER: We'il dvaw a red line through to the

year 1966.

Q (By Mr. Cooley) Just the left portion of the exhibit

is all that is intended to be inguired into and my next question

’_f///_/
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is, do these graphical presentations agree with your examinatioh
of;theirecords?

A I can't’answer that because I don't know how many
wells were producing each year.

Q Well,—don'é you have a total producti&ity,-proddétion?

EXPERY YESTIMONY, DAILY CC?Y, CONVENTIONS

A Yes, but, I don't have average barrels pér well per year.

I don't know the pef well so I can't get hﬁor,what'I have from

&
ot

here,

MR. NUTTER: This is barrels per vear, I think.

PR |

"MR. COOLEY: This is just’barrels per year from:the

CEPOSITIONS, MEARINGS, STATE MENTS,

b-luA‘...J '

dearnley-meier reporting service, inc.

Universal lease, irrespective of what it may otherwise state.
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z ( _
: ST 2 MR, MORRI5: It says wells.
- g MR. COOLEY: Where?
é’i L o MR. MORRIS: At the top of the Universal --

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Wilsey, you have your tabulation

there of production by the companies, have you not?
A - Yes, sir. Let's try 19 =--
MR. NUTTER: Would you just take and read the figures
for éach of these years for each co;bany?
A Okay. |
MR. COOLEY: '59.

MR. NUTTER: 1959,

A 1959 is 2447.

MR. NUTTER: NOw, this is Universal?
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A Yes. -
MR. COOLEY: 24477
A Yes, sir. None for Royal. Don't we have a Thermafax
copy? i

MR. MORRIS: I ask the Examiner to mark this copy
as Applicant's Exhibit Number 3.
(Whereupon, Applicant's
Exhibit Nimber 3 was
marked for identificatibn;)

MR, NUTTER: Now then, we have the poiﬁts on Universal's

Exhibit Number 1.

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

A I'm quite sure those are per well because in 1960

1205 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ® PHONE 256.1294 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

dearnley-meier reporting service, inc.
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z .
2 I have 69 and 71 and here you come up with eight hundred and
. § something. So, you would have to have a per well in it.
i - MR, NUTTER: This is a pef-well rather than the
h ‘lease total?
=
A Yes, sir.

= MR. NUTTER: And you have no way of knowing'~-

f .\ I have no way of knowing if the wells were drilled

and how many of them were operative in how many months.
MR, NUTTER: I see,
MR. COOLEY: I withdraw any questidns concerning it.

0 (By Mr. Cooley) Returning then to the line of

questioning I was pursuing a moment ago about the pressure

communication of the pool, the answer you gave about correlative
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i 3> rights was that you were going to afford or offer and
‘ z
‘ % suggesting that all of the operatbrs in the pool be afforded
g s the same opportunities to drill, of couxse, in the pool?
< § i .
= » %9 A Yes, sir.
= ¥ zQ
s 8 %g :
) o B s Q This area of 160 acres in the heart of the pool has
' .- = b %4
Loyl B €3 42 wells in7it?
.82 4 8%
LT % 28
oo % <z A Yes.
N = < 33
PP i ¢ Q Now, if Universal did not feel that in this stage
= 2 wi ‘ <
el vone W = Z w i - . N . A
4 ga> §§ of the completion of the pool that it is economically feasible
: ,;25 § ig to drill additional wells and Shiprock proceeds to drill
TR | :
--%E a 3; additional wells, they will have an additional drainage effect;
= i g8 | ‘
= ¢ 3% will they not, on Universal production?
R — = v
—a= 3 % .
( o " - L3 L] [N
4i23 S o= A~ If Universal doesn't adequately drain their lease,
e — ==

o

shiprock, if ihey -

1

Q Do you understand‘my‘question?

{

MR. MORRIS: I think the witness was answeriig the

- guestion.

A The thing-I was trying to say was, we can't control

what Universal does. 1f they adequately --

Q (By Mr. Cooley) That's not my question.

A . =--develop and operate their lease as Shiprock does,

they will be protected to the same degree that Shiprock was.

$ ) .
Q You }’yen't answered my question.
A Then}:I didn't understand it.

—

en, 1 didnttundersrem® o~
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- 3 Q I didn't think you did. If Shiprock drills, if the
z
. >
! $ order is granted and Shiprock drills additioqal wells and
} g s Universal for any reason, for some reason, does not, there will
s % 8%
L= ; gg be a disturbance of the present correlative rights, between
o 9x )
~ % Xd .
22 8 §§ the ultimate recovery of the two operators, is that correct?
=B 8§ _ |
L= & £3 A The status quo will be changed, yes.
‘ T oo 0 2B Q In favor of Shiprock?
{ e < &5° .
-~ g 35 A The one who is the most prudent operator, yes.
Lo > § F5 Q In favor-of the one who drills more wells?
, as §' E% A ‘That's equivalent in this case.
- ‘@S B 32 4
L . ﬁE a 2; Q Now, under the present spacing rules, the pool is
' . as 2 éé . '
g ; = g 2% developed is it not, by both operators and we have achieved
s T S s §£’ :
3 P 33 § o8 a status quo as you have referred to?
: i by —— $ =% .
o ‘ A - Essentially, there is room for some stocking but
- ” not much.
? ST e 0 For all practical purposes, it is developed, is it
- — not?
4 A Yes, sir.
Q “And a status quo has been achieved between the two

operators? 1 mean, you referred to the status quo a moment
ago. I assumed that you had some. concept of what that meant?

A The reason I'm hesitating to answer is, they both,

the two operators, haven't obeyed the same rules, one of them

has drilled in accordance with the spacing requlations and one

~t
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_____._,________—ﬂ_.___—____~;:f_,_~—ﬁf___.__—__1
. of them hasn't. ;
Q There 1is nonetheless a status gquo that presently
B < exists?
_ : | A Yes.
Q And if this order is granted, Shiprock‘proposeg,to

bdrill additional wells, the status quo will be disturbed or
Universal will be put to the task of drilling additional wells,
is that correct?

A That's correct.

BOX 1092 @ PHONE 2436691 ¢ ALEUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 8
NK EAST ® PHONE 256-1294 o ALBUQUERGUE, NEW)MEXICO 87108

DEPOSITiONS, HEA!!&GS, SYATE MENTS.' EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY corY, CONVENTIONS

- Q They will have to drill additional(wells to protect
themselves?
B A or perhaps work on the ones that they have. I don't

‘have enough of their data to say whethexr they can do it

dearnley-meier reporting service, ifc.

1120 SIMMS BLDG. ® P.0.
1205 FIRST NATIONAL BA

SPECIALIZING N
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..

without additional wells or not.
Q Well, if Universal does not drill additional wells
and Shiprock does, your testimony a moment . ago was that the

status quo would be disturbed, in favor of Shiprock?

A 1t probably would.
Q Because of the -~
) A I want to qualify that answer. it might not be so

put I think it probably would be.
Q This is true because of the practically pool-wide

pressure communication and drainage area of the. entire pool

being in communication?

-
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A Yes, sir.

Q Now, one/of the factors that you mentioned a moment
ago which in your opinion would result in the drilling of wells
by operators would I assume, be recovery, earlier recovery
under the rules? ﬁ

A Yes, sir,

0 That would not change the ultimate recovery would it?
A It would change the value of the ultimate recovery

i

but that parfybular part there would be fringe benefits,
probably, in all probability in‘that the well'wouid be more
stratééically located, It is not in the case.

Q Now, you had two facets of your answe;.A”Qpe was
earlier recovery? -

A FThat's one of them.

0] I want to deal with this first.

A All right.

0] This does not save any oil or recover any more oil
than would othérwise be recovered?

A No, but it saves money.

0 But, you are having to spend money to géf"this
earlier recovery, are you not?

A ;Yes, sir.

0 What are well costs out there?

A That depends on how you go about it.
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; _ z Q well, if &ou‘re granted this rule, you're going to
% z ‘
z drill --
v
- s A I thihk we can drill and complete them between a
> C o
s 3 5% . o |
— = R thousand and fifteen hundred dollars a well,
gg' 5 &3 Q Is this including a fract job?
. w = K £3. A Yes, sir.
T >0 & 32 Q What is the net value of oil to, produced oil to
BN w ¢ <
. e 28
SRR I 5 Shiprock?
SRR P 2 ;ﬁ : , .
- vl S - A I've roughed it out at about $2.00 per barrel.
;3 o E G E
— £ By  Net e?
— o -2 ot Q. et valu
Yas 8 2% .
- gs A Yes, sir.
{; 3 .'g
=2 e §§ Q After all t=xes, royalties, operating expenses?
- = % i - |
= S b= A Operating expenses won't be appreciatively changed
=N N :
- ‘ - from those that are there right now.
- 0 But, you do have operating expenses, do you not?
) A Yes, sir.
— Q And they represent this figure? "
- A Yes, sir.
Q And this $2.00 a barrel is taken into consideration?
A No, sir, I would suggest —- See, what the operatinq‘

expenses would be per barrel will dépend on what the

producing rate per day is.

Q what is the net value of their oil bheing produced,

today?
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A About a dollar and a quarter.
0 About a dollar ard a guarter?
A Yes, sir.

0 And you're going to spend fifteen hundred dollars to
d;ili addipgénai wells?

A Yes.

Q And, could you calculate that out to see how much
yov havevto have for pay out, at a dollar and a quarter?

A Well;,you'd say, what is that, about 1250 barrels,
something like that. It's nof vexry much;ﬁ

0  And, your best wells produce six or seven barrels a

_ day, is that right?

A Yes, sir,
0 How many years will it take to pay out one of these
wells?

A About 200 days.

Q0 = At a dollar 'and a quarter a barrel?

A No, 200, if I drill, I'm not going to have to add‘
anything to my operating expenses, I have already got those
paid for.

Q You don't think it would be legitimate fo ~= You
have no gdditional operating expenses whatsoever, as a result
of additional wells?

A Very little. It's so 1ittle that it's within the
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margin of exror of projection. You pull those things by hand.
'MR. NUTTER: Pulling units here have two legs instead

of eight wheels?

- -
w .

= A Yes. And he's on the payroll, anyway.

‘gi‘ Q (By Mr. Cooley) Are your operating expenses greater

e I )
‘ O s or lesser than that of Universal, if you know?

i ey
=Y A I don't know.
= |
;“tj Q Would you explain to me how several wells, I mean
=g
L N

additional wells, can make it possible for you to go to a

o
1
'

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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Fﬁgé lower economic per barrel per well abandonment rate?
-‘EE A - No, per Qell, you put another l;per"‘in there.
= Z
fgg % Q I believe you made a statement that several wells
:;gz § would allow yéu'to go back to a lbwer pef well abandonment
j rate, is thét correct? |
) A Yes.
é 7 Q In that statement, woﬁld you explain that?
' A Suppose I have ten wells here and it costs me, to

make numbers even, a thousand dollars a month to operate those
wefis, I can produce those wells, then, mv oil is a thousand
dollars a month. If I have twenty wells, it still costs me

all, my personnel is the same. And it costs me a thousand

dollars to operate and I've got twenty wells to operate and

I can operate those wells to half that, whatever that rate

, ' was, and so on.




PAGE >\35

Q The second half of your answer a while ago was that
this order to abandon would be beneficial probably because

a lower well, more strategically loocated wells would ke

found?
’ A Yes.
;? Q Do you have any assurance of this?
- ,? A Well, I wouldn't use probably if I had assurance,

I would make the statement.

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, SYATE MENYS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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. ‘ =3
= o N o 0 I mean, what indications do you have that you will
e -;3 find a lower well and if so, where would you drill it? )
= | o
= A I would start looking on the I lease and from that
=I-\ z .
=29 starting point, it would be a step-wise process.
= ; I B
e N
_“gg § Q Now, .on the I lease you presently have 1, 2, 3, 4,
3 b3

Mg e 5, 6, 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, 13 helecs that have been drilled,

is that correct?

A Yes, sir.
- I Q Two of which are in the process --
A 'Process of being plugged because they are mechénically,

‘not profitable to operate.
Q And you feel that 13 holes in one 40 acre tract is £
not enough to determine where the most strategic location is?

A Yes, sir, I looked at a core yesterday afternoon,

88 feet from another well ‘and found that the pay had moved on

ne.
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. Q  Well, at any rate, it is erratic, is it not?
f A Nature is erratic, and this is a natural occurrence.
B Q But, whether you found lower wells or not, you would%'t
Ten
o

increase your overall production, would you not?
‘A Yes.
Q At that lease ~-
A Per day production would be increased.
Q Not necessarily your uitimate production bﬁt your
per day production would be increased?

A Yes, sir.

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

0] And the greatest advantage of this to yon of getting

your oil out sooner would be because of your operating costs

1120 SIMMS BLDG. @ P.O, BOX 1092 * PHONE 243-6691 ‘@ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87107
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SPECIALIZING IN:

would be relatively constant and your per day production would
go up, making your per barrel operating cost lower?
A Right, yes, sir.

Do you have electric pumps on your wells?

Q
A . Yes, sir,
Q

And do you have an electric geﬁerating plant out

w there?
A Yes, sir.
e Are you aware of what energy Universal uses to produ#e

their wells?

i

A Yes, sir.

Q Is that -~
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A I got sand in my eyes yesterday. Wind is what they

use.

Q Wind is what they use?

A Yes. |

Q “They have quite a bit of that up there in San Juan
County?

A Sporadically you do, yes.
Q Is their productions, as reflected by the Commission

records, reflect any discrepancy between what you produce with

electric pumps and they produce with windmill? What I'm

getting at, do you'think you could produce more oil out of
your wells with electric pumps, if you owned'them?_

A I éon't‘think that you can compare past production
because there\has been a lot of education going on during this
period. There have been mistakes made whicﬁ won't be made,
again. I don't mean that as a reflection on anybody. That's
thé:oniy way you learn, is by mistakes.

.Q Right. ﬁ;il, in summétion, if this application is
granted, your company de}iﬁitely intends to drill a number of

additional wells in this pool, is that correct?

A ' That's my understanding, yes.
Q And how many, do you know?
A The number in position isn't known, it would be

dépendéht on the results of the drilling.
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v
& Q Well, would you have an initial program of one or
- £
> -
8 five or ten or something like that?
X
— [+ - -
;v Sg A In that range.
T S . -
; 3 5 » _
¥ So Q Well, that'&¢ quite a range, one to ten?
: sy
i g 2z A Yes, it 1s.
: E o3
- B 2 - . .
: & wg Q Could you be more specific?
T £ 93
B A zZ =23 : ~ . :
s L S z <= A Probably five or more,.
EE e < g
S % 5 33 . \ - . .
T R g §3 0 Five or more. And this would be five times $1500.00
T R — N B b
LR st as 8 ES or more?
i PR .}J . e a
: (%) ™.
i S Z S .
L _as 2 22 A Yes, sir.
. i ‘@ 8 8%
B8 SL [ e Aand-if Universal -deesinot.keep pace, they will be
[ .3 I g8
I o= QD = i . . . ’ :
= g 2% drained, is this correct, I mean, we have bheen through this:
LR ‘ ‘ |
: 3 X Fa : e, . . ' :
L @ g3 before, if they don't keep pace, they will be drained?
) & ==
] 1 .
le ; )
b A Yes, s1ir,.

Q So, in essence, this would -~ As you propose this,
“there is no limit to the number of wells you could drill in

- there, is this correct, I mean, except the physical limit of

getting the rigs on the land?
h A Well, economics:will limit it.
Q But, legally, that is what you're proposing?
A Rigﬁt. ‘
Q Within the 165 foot nomanS-land there, I mean, beyond

that?

A Right. Can I enlarge on that answer a little bit,
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<6n?

Q Six to eigh£ hundred dollars and how many'barrels
;pex_well per day do you think yoﬁ would increase your productia

A About éive on an average.

0 And how long, at your present rating costs and your

1205 FIRSY NATIONAL BANK EAST ® PHONE 256:1294 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

did they cost?
A - I.don't have those numbers directly but it's on the
order of six to eight hundred dollars.

Q That's jpcluding pulling the well and putting it back

A Yes, sir, that's the reason, I haven't added all

those up but it's in that range.

£

net value, howflong would it take ybu to pay out one of these
stimulations?

A | Leﬁ's see, let's divide it dup, I just won't make a
mistake. Say it was eight hundred and a guarter, it would be
a fhousand days, wouldn't it, it would be three, eight hundred,
no, it can't be right. A thousand days,vwouldn't‘it?

MR. NUTTEﬁ: It can't be. Four-fifths of eight
hundred.
| A Yes, I went the wrong way. It would be at least,
approximately six hundred days. |
Q  (By Mr., Cooley) Almost two years to pay for a

fract job?

A That's not an entirely accurate presentation because

n?




NEW, MEXICO 8710} -
MEXICO 87108

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY CorY, CONVYENTIONS
© ALBUQUERQUE,

BANK EAST ® PHONE 256:1294 * ALBUQUERQUE, NEW

0. BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243-6691

. SPECIALIZING IN:
1120 SIMMS BLDG, ® P
1208 FIRST NATIONAL

the operating expenses that we're charging against this

well, we are g

now that wasn

Q ‘But, you had a direct ©

$800.00 that you didn't have t

A Right.

0 7o get five barrels

A Yes, I got five bar
-doin

in round nﬁhbers which redu
Q Again because of
A 1€ I had to hi

expenses, for instance,

that changes the pictu

oing to charge, anyway . There was nobody hired
't there before.
ut of pocket expense of

o spend, right?

a day extra production?
rels that I wouldn't get before,
g the same thing so really,~what I got was $10.00 bonus,
ces at that rate to about 80 Aays.

your constant overhead?

re someone else, had to go to otherx
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-

if I produced large volumes of water,

I don't.

Q Well, in order to preserve the status quo Or the

correlative rights that we are referring to, the two opefators

in this pool, one has to keep pace with the other in the

drilling programs, is that coirT
A In the production program, yes.

Q  When you drill a well,

has to drill a well?

it's dictated that yniversal

A You have to do something.

Q 1f you drill five,

A Yes.

they drill five?
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Q I you drill 20, they have to drill 20?

A Yes.
~
) - Q To keep and preserve the correlative position?
D 3;0:
.= §§ A They have to do something to counter act it. Now, I
' iE . ’ ‘
o a3 ;; won 't say that they have to drill five wells or -=- They night
TR 5 e o %
ST ey ™ 2w
;;.”3‘; g %E pe real lucky and get over there and find a real thick place anfd
AR CLRE L B e 34
LS 2
x?g =0 < do it with one well.
b ore

t
L

MR, COOLEY: No further questions.

[

o PHONE 243.6691

‘MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questions of Mr.

' e PHONE 256-1294 ® ALBUQU

{

Wilséy?

BOX 1092
K EAST ®

1205 FIRST NATIONAL BANI
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MR. MORRIS: I have one guestion, Mr. Exaniner.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Morris.

dearnley-meier reg0

SPECIALIZING 1N:
1120 SIMMS BLDG. ® P.O.

:!ElQIRECT EXAMINATION
- : BY MR. MORRIS:
Q Mr. Wilsey, in answer to a question asked to you by
Mr. Cooley, you stated to the effect that one operator in the
; ' pool has drilled with his wells 300 feet a part and the othex

one has not?

A Yes, sir.
Q0 What were you referring to when you made that
statement?

A Well in Exhibit 2, if you will look at well number 4

and the well marked directly to the northeast, approximately

two hundred and thirty-ébmé feet away, there are several wells

e
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~like that --

Q If you would just start at the west side of the

O

' pool, would you point out all the examples you can see there of

0 87100

54.1294 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 57108

i
L

A All right. Let's see, well number 7 and the well

o
1

to the southeast of it., Well number 4 and number 4-A and the

P

-meter renoriing service, 1A,

well to the southeast and the northeast of number 4. Mumber 2,

LI
2436691 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXIC

which I think is, I don't see a’well there on the ground and I

o

CR™
el

think really that well should be over to, 165 feet to the west

which removes that. That, I don't think is closer and then |

{

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT YESTIMONY, DANLY COPY, CONVENTIONS

j

come up here to well 5 and the well to the southeast of it. I

go to well 11 and 11-A, 8 and 8-A, 8 and 21-a, 8 and the well

¥

B
dearnley

1120 SIMMS, BLDG. ® P.O, BOX 1092 ® PHONE
1205 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST @ PHONE 2

SPECIALIZING IN:

+o the southeast of it. Well 2-A and well 9. ‘'And I believe

L

that's all I see.

i
¥

Q Okay. Are all of the wells located on, that you have
just referred to, located on acreage operated by Universal?

~ -~ A Yes, sir.

0  Are there any wells located on acreage operated by

i 3
. , N . i . B
N ' ' .

Shiprock that are located ¢loser than 300 feet a part, to
your knowledge?
A No, sir.

MR. MORRIS: All right. Thank you.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any further guestions of ‘this

witness?

L.
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MR. COOLEY: Yes, Mr. Examiner,

RECROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. COOLEY:

Q Mr. Wilsey, are you familiar with Oxder R-1428 that

established the pool rules for the Shiprock=Gallup?

A Yes, sir, I've read it.
Q Are you particularly familiar with rule 12?
A Not by that name. Do you have a copy so I can look

at it? I'm familiar but not Ehat Familiae: - -~ -

0 I direct your attention to the final clause of rule 1
which is as follows: "Provided however, that said 300 foot
“restrictions shall not be applicable to wells projected -
completed in the Gallﬁp formation which offset weils which were
drilling td br completed in thé Shiprock-Gallup 0il Popl on the
effective date of these rules." 1In view of that exception,
you don't mean to imply that any of the wells which you poihtéd
out are in violation of the Cdmmission's order, woulﬁ you?

MR, MORRIS: I would point out to the -~
"MR. COOLEY: The testimony has an implication,
MR. MORRIS: Excuse me, I will makeﬂan obiection;
I would point out to the Examiner that he's asking this witness

for a legal conclusion obviously, based on the interpretation

of the rules. 1It's not ouf intention here today to argue to

the Examiner that these wells are located in violation to any

—

O Oor
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_ rule but just that they are located closer than 300 feet.

That's all I want to establish.

MR. COOLEY: There seemed to be an implication that

§§ ‘thefe was something illegal about these wéils.

A That ceftainiy wasn't mybintentiOn.
Q (By Mr. Coqley) .Now,\are you/aware of Whaf the, we ' 1j1

call them red wells on your Bxhibit 2, are producing or not?
,A' There are windmills on them.

Q Axre you aware of wﬁéther they are producing, producinig

. wells?

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

A No, sir.
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MR. COULEY: No further questions. =~ -

MR, NUTTER: Are there any further guestions of this

witness? He may be excused. Do you have anything furtherx

= Mr. Morris?

MR, MORRIS: I have‘nothiné further, Mr., Examiner,
except a very brief statement. I would like to follow Mr,
Cooley,-

MR, NUTTE#QV Does aﬁ§6hé else have anything they

wish to offer in this case? Mr. McGrath,

MR. McGRATH: P. G. McGrath, U.5. Geological Survey.

We do supervise these indian lands for oil and gas production

Q ‘There are windmills on each of the red wells? : : ‘I
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and I do believe that if this application is granted, they
would not only recover oil faster, they will recover more and
I recommend the Commission approve it.

MR, NUTTER: Thank you. Mr. Cooley.

MR. COOLEY: Yes, Mr. Examiner, at the outSet; i
would point out to the Examiner, sub-paragraph B of New Mexico
Statutes Annotated, 65-3~14, which states as follows: i"That
the Commission may establish a proration unit for each pool.

Thus being the area that can be efficiently and economically

drained and developed by one well and in so doing, the

‘Commission shall consider the economic loss caused by the

drilling of unnecessary wells. For the production of correlatif

rights, iﬁcluding those of royalty owners, the prevention of

| SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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“waste; “the avoidance of augmentation of risk, arising from the

drilling of an éxcessive number of wells and the preévention

Qf reduced recovery which might resﬁlt in produced recovery of
- the wells,) Now, in reviewing this statutory mandate from the
Legislature to the Commission, i want to reconsider, let's go
hack over sub-paragraph B and concentrate first on the clause
which says "That a proration unit shall be the area that cén
be efficiently and economically drained and developed by one

well." The applicant's witness testified that there is complets

pressure in communication and drainage throughout this pool,

the entire distance of it. The production from any area of the

Kol
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‘ z pool will effect productivity from any other areca of the pool
| z _
f z and considering this fact and the high permeability that exists
s in this pool, the existance of 42 wells in the heart of the
> O 5
5 % 8 . . . o
ps Z 3§ pool where production exists and where the witness indicates
- . e ._U B
a» & §§ that thelr drilling program would commence in gquarter section I
oo - (Y] Ry 1
= b $a ‘ | -
e s ég ‘on their Exhibit 1, within this 160 acres.. It is, in fact,
S ‘ ‘éf;; g §§ . )
s ey 23 already overly developed and one well in ten acres would
PR SE L1 T, RES w * <
ST S B 3 | . | . |
L SRR 2 28 undoubtedly drain the area. But, that, in view of his testi-
. . P H ‘%‘ﬁ 4
1 e g oz mony, the communication and the pressure communication in the
‘ Ot ®OOF L
= & 2y poel that we then proceed on the basis that one well will
L N P e 8 9d certainly, efficiently and economically drain two and a half
1 ‘ $\ z . g_ o
e P ™ §§ acres in this pool. And in proceeding in the mandate, "And
o - u,z
(= 2 %p |
& 5 == in so doing, the Commission shall consider the economic loss
;e 5 Z8 ~.
Ll caused by the drilling of unnecessary wells." Now, it has
- been testified to that these wells cost approximately $1500.00

a piece, new wells would, completéd as Mr. Wilsey wouid

. complete them, and if Universal is to keep pace and preserve
its correlative rights, it must enter into a diilling race SO
to‘speak, with the applicané and that these certainly, if one
well will drain two and a half acres in the pool,; as, 1 think
is evident, the drilling of any additional wells in this'pool,

are unnecessary wells., Now, the economic loss to attend to

the drilling of such unnecessary wells is disastrous, unnecessa

and illegal. I have reviewed this statute many times.and
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—

it seems ro me that the avoidance of the augmentation of the

risks arising fromithe drilling of an excessive nunbeX of well\

COPY, CONVENHONS

is for all practical purposes, the sane thing asrpreventinq

> 2
cr & 5% L iring .
et g% the drilling of unnecessary wells. 1o further comment 18
IR z % Q
% ozt | ' : ,
os B B3 necessary with regard to that. I think that it's clear from
c.2 - [}
b £ 2% the evidence presented in hls restimony that there is a
3%
7 A , ' : , ,
i & %32 p0351bility, as strond as the witness would g0 in the yecovery
. ..\~-ﬁ‘~ w e X
S UAER T g% |
a 5 2% of additional wells; additional oil from this pool:s 2% a
«o2 Zz w R
DR ot 2 = Z w - . . . . . « .
pps 3 2% result OF drillind of additional wells. it's a probability,
Yo g .{ .
- w o~ &
— & 2% bein pased on the further hope that they would some place
a = 5o »
AT —— w Q¥ ‘
-2 o 2z . . s Ll ; ' 3
R — I <3§ f£ind a lower: more strateqgic p051tion. There can pe, there is
P : :
z

BLDG.
ATIO

1205 FIRST N

no'testimony,’even of a proﬁabiiity“of actually peind guccess”

$?EC|A\.|ZING 1N
1120 SIMMS

ful, of soffiixﬂingthe strateqic jocation. _Accordingly, the onlY
advantage that will result tO the applicant‘in thie“oaee is
that they{will increaée thelr daily production put not their
ultimate recovery and thus there is no reduced recoVery,‘as a
- yesult of drilling of too fev wells as contemplated by this
statute- The applicant has an expensive operation and a very
marqinal oil pooi and, ridicolous asvit nay seam, Univexrs
peen very successful with a windmill operation on these wells
and had a minimum of fyrouble - And any discrepancy petween
the operating costs of windmill operated”portions of the

pool and an electric pump operated portion of the pool should

\ not be qrounds for precipitatinq a drilling race petween these
.

— - e ————

—————

T

o
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| - two firms,‘where;n, Universal will be compelled to keep pac;#~w L
| ) in this unbridled drilling race or suffer a lo;s of oil and a | ‘
N ‘ | violation of the correlative rights. It is Universal's
’ : . : . contention that this pooi has been fér all practical purposes,;
Ty & 3: | developed as testified to by Mr. Wilsey on two and a half ‘
'- :1u:i: f;. : ‘ acre spacing and to go to any closer spacing than that would ’ -
o ‘;u :£tiji: resﬁlt in the drilling of unnecessary wells, the augmentation' C

:‘ {5 1‘12"33 g S £ of risks and waste, economic waste of money and‘wouid not - \
:d.f-v‘?_figi?éﬁﬂ - | result in any additional'&ltimate~recovery f rom ﬁhis'pool. .

ne

tHu
MEXICO 87101
EX1ICO 87108

ting service, |

¢
[
3
BOX 1092 @ PHONE 243-6691 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW

NK EAST @ PHONE 256 1294 ¢ ALBUQUERQUE NEW M

Accordingly;, wevprotest the granting of this application.
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MR. NUTTER: Mr. Morris.

J

dea?niey

MR. MORRIS: Mr. Examiner, firSt, 1 would like to

1
}

SPEC‘ALIZING IN:
1120 SIMMS BLDG. @ P.O,
1205 FIRST NATIONAL BA

point out that in the original application by Universal, for

’\; special rules in this case it was pointed out by the witness

for Universal, found on pages 7 and 8 of the trapscript. in
the case and I quote "It is necessary to space these wells
- rather closely in oxder to cffectively drain the field." Also

page 8 &F the transcript, the witness continued says that,

wphe economics ~= TO the effect! this is not a direct guote,

upo the effect that the economics of production would be

better witﬁ more wells in the field." Now, at that time, it

was before the Commission whether to actually pace and

| establish proration units for this field on something less than

- _ﬂ___________,,___.,__,_.___.__~_~._________._~,_____,___.____

\~40 or not. There was indication in the transcript that two and ' !
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a half acre spacing was actually considered. Nevertheless,
the Commission in the order, specifically established by rule 4 - |

that it would be a 40 acre proration unit in this field and that

ie.

the proration unit should have an allowable for the zero.to. .-}
five thousand feet range in ﬁofthwest:New Mexico. Here, Qéffe
talking about proration uﬁit under current allowables and as
they have existed’foffsometime here, as an allowable assigned
to some 70 barrels a day. Referring just to the acreage

operated by Shiprock, we have four 40 acre proration units.

Yet, the entire lease, combination of all four of these pro-

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERY TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

ration units is producing only at the rate, present rate of 40

barrels per day. So, we are well below the allowables assigned

dearnley-meier reporting service, !
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for this pool. Certainly the drilling of a few more wells in

this field, even if they be awful good wells, will not bring thi

Y4

production for-any proration unit up to anywhere close to the
normal unit allowable to which it is entitled. I think Mr.
— Wilsey has adequately covered but I will summarize, we have

two aspects of waste that we're talking about here. First,

o

unless the wells, unless wells cah be drilled at strategic
locations to recover this oil, it will not be recovered., There
is a probability that it will not be recovered, at all.

Regardless of the lehgth of time involved. So, in view of that

testimony, it is the location, rather than the actual amount

of the acreage assigned or that can be aliocated‘by rules of
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averaging to any particular well, that is most important. We
have another aspect of waste and that is waste caused by
premature abandonment, The Commission is quite familiar with
the statutory directive that premature abandonment be avoided.
If Shiprock, by driliing additional wells and reducing its
éperéfing‘éXpénééé;'cah éiéVéﬁE“ﬁféﬁafﬁfé“abéﬁdanméntWiﬁ'this
field, as was Mr. Wilsey's testimony, then there is another
aspect of waste that the Commission certainly should consider.
I think maybe the most important thing to consider in this
case 1s that we are not asking for an exception to the rules

with respect to the acreage operated by Shiprock. We're ésking

‘that the rules for the whole field be amended so that all the

operators in the pool will enjoy the same opportunity. This
is somewhat in ~-- I would like to draw a comparison here with
what the rﬁies ha&e been here up to this time. Under rule 1
of thé special‘rulés and régulations, an exception apparently

exists that would permit the operator, that would permit

”Univeréal to drill a well closer than 300 feet to a weil'that

already had been drilled at the time the rules were established,
or at least, I assume that that is Mr. Ccoléy's_inteeretation
of that rule."Tha£ would have to be the interpfetation in
order to make these valid locations. But here, in the fairway
of the pool, Universal has drilled not on a pattern of wells

located 300 feet-a-part but it appears no more than 230 feet
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a part so, they have been enjoying a 300 foot between well
requirement during the whole developmeht of this field whereas,

Shiprock has abided by the 300 foot between well requirement.

g
z
3
t
N
S
> O
. = = ©
o S =5 . . . .
= . 85 It seems, well, basically unfair and a little strange at this
.= 8 A _
@ 5 &s point for Universal to complain of an amendment to the rules
Cu2 -
B T, | |
el U gg 5 £3 to prevent Shiprock to do what Universal has been doing during
ToeRT o 1 %2 the whole life of the field. As far as the economics go,
LE S E 3 |
N £ I don't know how far this Commission should concern- itself with
‘ o ¢ 48
n p o Z N . N
Loin e s £3 the relative economics of operators., Severxal times in the
: :_:; b . ‘E )
1) &~ I
- EE cross examination, I was tempted to object on this ground.
i — a Ov
R —T - . . .
. = 5 ¢°3 However, I realize that this Commission doese concern itself,
' o <L -
L == E— ‘(z) .
=22 9 §§ at least to some extent with economics. I don't think the
2L % ,
S 5 2= ‘Commission should concerr itself to this extent with economics,
Y w N O
i —— ] 5 == .

if an operator such asréhiprock is willing to spend:the time
and money making studies in this field and believes on the
basis of that information that it can”éconohically drill the
additional ﬁells, récover additional 031 and thereby prevent
the waste, tﬁey»should be given tﬁé opportunity to do so. When
that opportunity also is afforded to Universal there can be

no violation of correlative rights because under the very
definitZon of correlative rights, it is the opportunity of an

operator to recover his fair share of the oil in the pool. We

respectfully subnit thatathe application of Shiprock Corporation

should be granted.
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- 4 MR. NUTTER: Thank you. Mr. Cooley, do you have a
z
é brief rebuttal?
S MR. COOLEY: Only to this extent, that the well
e i §§ ’ . :
T §§ spacing as well as the establishment of the proration, is an
=y 8
o W - . .
~ .3 Xy S . . .
! a2 5 ;; obligation to: this Commission. It is pointed out in 65-3-11,
L == g 8%
Vet ' & S o . .
: . EE % %g New Mexico Statutes Annotated, sub-paragraph 10, "That one of t
e £ 83 <
=0 ¢ fg duties being to space the wells.” As the Examiner well knows,
¢ = X 33
A lEE S & the Commission has accomplished spacing of the wells historical
3 > ¢ L8
; oy § §§ by required minimum distances between wells which exists under
L r i L the present rules even though they are lower than the statewide
L > - 2 wi
o 'S § 9% |
o = & g3 minimum distances, there is still a minimum distance which,
- = z é—g .
= 2 _;g within any given quarter section, proration unit, still limits
. - = w
o3 é or the number of wells that can be drilled on that 40 acre tract.
-3 5 =¥

- Now, if this épplication is granted, the Commission will <in

effect, completéiy abandon its well spacing obligation and turn
tﬁeéé two operators loose in an unbridled»drilling race which,
back ‘as early as the inactment.éf the New Mexico Conservation
Codé of 1935, was recognized as an extremely wasteful practice.

Accordingly, I feel that this application mist be denied on the

e
e

basis that this Commission has an obligatgcffgg limit the
number of wells that can be drilled on a §fo%ﬁﬁl

on unit to sone

"
v

e s . Gy .
number, even if it be one acre spacing or one-nalf acre spacing

there must be a limit some place and if this application'is

granted, what we are receiving here is to remove any limitation




PAGE 54

whatsoever on the number of wells that can be drilled. On the
question of premature abandonment, this deals again primarily
‘wiﬁh the operating costs and if the applicant's operating »
costs are inordinately high, in view of thé type of pool that
is here involved, they are obyiously going to have a higher
per well abandonment rate per day. This doesn't mean that

another operator could not use the same producing techniques

as Universal does and continue to economically operate these

wells.

‘

MR. NUTTER: Thank you. Does anyone else have

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY CCPY, CONYENTIONS

anything they wish to offer in Case 361472

MR. MORRIS: Mr. Examiner, just as a point of order,

€

I don't think we éver actually offered in evidence our exhibit;|.
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dearnley-meier reporting service, inc.

SPECIALIZING IN:

- o number 3 being the pfoduction data and I offer that, at this

time.

MR. NUTTER: Applicant's Exhibit Number 3 is adritted
- into evidence. We will take the case under advisement.

‘ (Whereupon, Applicant
o ’ Exhibit Number 3 was
offered and admitted
into evidence.)
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BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Santa Fe, New Mexico

September 13, 1967
REGULAR HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:
‘ , Case: De Novo
Application of Shiprock Corporation 3614

for an amendment to Order No. R-1438,
San Juan County, New Mexico.
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BEFORE: David F. Cargo, Governor
Guyton B. Hays, Land Commissioner
A, L. "Pete" Porter, Secretary-Director

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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MR. PORTER: The Hearing will come to order,
please. The Commission will take up Case 3614 first, this
moxrning. | |

| MR, HATCH: Casé‘3614;'Dgrﬂévotaépiication of
Shiprock Corporation for an amendment t6 T-1438, San Juan
County, New Mexico.
’;?:T; 5 ‘ ) If the Commission please. I received a telegram

from the person ;equesting that this case be ﬁeard, De Novo,

with the request that the bPe Novo hearing be dismissed.

MR. PORTER: If there are no objections to the

motion;for dismissal, Case 3614 will be dismiséed.
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